
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

K9s 4 Mobility is dedicated to enriching 

the lives of others through the training, 

placement and support of Assistance 

Dog Partnerships. 

PAWSITIVE NEWS          Winter 2015 

Follow the dogs in training at www.k9s4mobility.org 

 

Brandy Marrou joined McGee, Hearne & Paiz, LLP in 2000 and is now a partner at 

the certified public accounting and consulting firm in Cheyenne.  Brandy is a 

member of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants and the WY 

Society of CPAs.  Brandy is active in her community and serves as the Treasurer on 

the Board of Directors for the United Way of Laramie County, for Funding the Future 

and K9s 4 Mobility.  She is also a member of the University of WY College Business 

Advisory Board. 

Brandy was raised in Dubois, WY and graduated from UW in 2000 with a BS in 

!ŎŎƻǳƴǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŀ aƛƴƻǊ ƛƴ CƛƴŀƴŎŜΦ  .ǊŀƴŘȅΩǎ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘ, Steve, a taxidermist, is also 

a native of WY.  They have two beautiful children ς Trevor (8) and McKenna (3) ς 

who keep life very busy. 

Amber Still has called Cheyenne, WY her home for over 14 years.  She is very active 

in the community and leads various projects.  She is the Operations Performance 

Leader at the Allstate Claims Center in Cheyenne.  Her career began with Allstate in 

2007.  {ƘŜΩǎ ǇŀǎǎƛƻƴŀǘŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ  She keeps busy by 

coordinating community events, participating in charity work, or leading young 

professionals.  In her free time she spends time with her family.  She and her 

husband are expecting their first child in May, 2015.  Currently, she has two babies, 

her Shih ¢ȊǳΩǎ, Shooter and Sniper.  

Welcome New Board Members 

Jonah gives Governor Mead a big kiss 

after signing the Proclamation making 

October Assistance Dog Awareness 

Month! 

Rudy is only 6 weeks old, but his 

future already looks bright since 

he will be entering K9s 4 

MobilityΩǎ ǇǳǇǇȅ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 K9s 4 Mobilityõs Colter Allen Training Facility 
Thank you to Granite Peak Development, AVI 

Engineering, Pillar Structural Engineering, 

Pappas & Pappas, Simons Construction, Wally 

Reiman, Mechanical Systems Inc, Merritt 

Plumbing, Climate Control, Summitt 

Engineering, S & S Construction and High 

West Energy for all of your in kind 

contributions to our new training facility.  K9s 

4 Mobility will be planning a spring Grand 

Opening!  

K9s 4 Mobility rose to the challenge of raising money between Nov 1 to Dec 31, 

2014 for a match donation of $1 for every $2 raised.  Thank you to the following 

for your contribution for a total of $27,789.75 raised.  The major contributors 

were Keith & Bobbi Richardson, Leeds Pickering, Robert Benzin, The Munger 

Clan & Extended Family, Dr. Jeff & Lynne Carlton and Bob & Jill Jensen.  

Contributions were also made by Anne Jones, Sandy Iennacaro, Cheyenne 

Kennel Club, Brad & Marcia Graham and Robert & Susan Wilson,  Ladies Golf 

at Cheyenne Country Club, Joseph Kelly, Dick Bratton, Mary Cox, Kathryn 

Husted, Cheryl Crawford, Mary Scheer, Keith & Charlotte Langley, W.G. Jensen, 

Dr. Randy & Patty Johnston, Mary Kay Lewis, Doug & Kerry Quinn, Steve & Cheri 

Lovas, Downsizing by Design, Michael & Maryana Sullivan, Tom & Janice 

Bagnell, James & Margaret Hearne, Dr. Jean & Sarah Halpern, Gary & Linda 

Burbidge, Joyce Darveaux, Dennis Hoefker, Becky Carter, Rick Kaysen, Gary 

Steffens, Georgeann Steffens, Herbert Doby, Jan Reinschmidt, Joan 

Brummond, Lorelie Woerner. 

 

 

The third annual Treats 4 Tricks event enjoyed a great crowd and weather.  Thank you to sponsors; Petco 

Foundation, Jonah Bank of WY and Thrivent Financial.  Dan Dorsch volunteered to cook the hotdogs! 

Located at 11805 Campstool Road, Cheyenne. 
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K9s 4 Mobility is a Candidate Member of Assistance Dogs International, an organization setting the 

standards and ethics for the Assistance Dog industry.  

Randi Shotwell moved from the snowy range in Colorado to the warmer climate 

of North Carolina with her Guide dog, Angus just over a year ago.  She was 

happy to learn that she could still be placed with a successor Guide dog from 

K9s 4 Mobility, even though she now lived so far away.  Her new partner, Bullet, 

was all too happy to make the trip by airplane, earning him lots of attention 

along the way.  Randi had made a trip to Cheyenne to meet Bullet during the 

summer and was anxious to get started on their new partnership.  Their first 

ǊƻǳǘŜ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǿŀǎ ǘƻ wŀƴŘƛΩǎ ǎƛǎǘŜǊΩǎ ƘƻǳǎŜΣ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀ ŦŜǿ ōƭƻŎƪǎ ŀǿŀȅΦ 

Then they began to explore more of the neighborhood including around the 

lake complete with ducks and geese.  Her sister, Jody wƘƻ ŀŘƻǇǘŜŘ wŀƴŘƛΩǎ 

retired Guide dog, would bring Angus over to play with Bullet almost every day.  

Bullet learned to follow Jody anytime they were working inside a store, even 

with Randi pushing a cart.   

Bullet was adopted from the Cheyenne Animal Shelter on December 23, 2014 

and began his placement with Randi on October 1, 2014.  He is sponsored by 

Richard & Bonnie Berry, WY and Suzanne Coggins, SC.  Randi is sponsored by 

Cathy Craig, CO.  The partnership was certified K9s4 Mobility team #8 on 

October 18, 2014!  

Cathy Sousa has been waiting for just the right dog to step into the paw 

prints of her retired dog, Klinger.  She was sure that only another Golden 

Retriever could do this but K9s 4 Mobility was unable to locate any 

prospects.  She agreed to try a Golden doodle named Toby, who was being 

ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ Yфǎ п aƻōƛƭƛǘȅ ōȅ DŀƭŜƴ ϧ WŜƴƴƛŦŜǊ DƻǳƎƘΦ  ¦ƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅΣ ¢ƻōȅΩǎ 

hips were not strong enough for Service dog work.  Cathy and her husband 

Mark decided they would adopt him as a pet.  Toby, age seven months, and 

her retired dog Klinger became best friends!    Cathy agreed to try working 

with Laddie during the summer when he was just one year of age.  They were 

so good together, she wanted to take him home right then.  Six more months 

of training were needed so that Laddie could learn how to retrieve a variety 

of items, open and close doors, help take off clothing and hit automatic 

buttons.  Cathy also had a special request for Laddie to retrieve her shirts off 

of the hangers in the closet.   

Laddie was donated by Swan Collies, TX, and is sponsored by Kent Noble, 

CO.  He was raised by the Woerner Family and began his placement with 

Cathy on January 10, 2015.  The partnership was certified K9s 4 Mobility 

team #9 on January 18, 2015! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       WISH LIST           

Jungle gyms/plastic outdoor tunnels   

Forever Stamps    

Nylabone Dura Chew & Dental Chew  

Gift cards to Lowes, Murdochs,  

Office Depot, Petco, Target & Walmart  

Kimber is an eight month old Black Labrador Retriever from Rossenbach 

Ranch Labs, NE.  Kimber weighs 56 pounds and stands 25 inches tall.  He is 

sponsored by Anne Jones, KS and being raised by Larry Braddy, KS.  Larry 

describes Kimber as a great problem solver and quick learner.  Kimber has 

two other dogs he lives with and enjoys playing games with them.  He has 

already passed his hip x-rays and will complete the eye certification at one 

year of age.  They were recently featured as the person and dog of the 

week on a Kansas City radio talk show! 

Lingle is a one year old Black Labrador Retriever mix adopted from Black Dog Animal 

Rescue, WY.  He is sponsored by the Lingle Fort Laramie Lions Club, WY and is beginning 

his training with Dan & Angie Dorsch, WY.  Lingle has to work on his basic obedience and 

socialization skills while out in public.  So many new environments and situations to 

encounter.  He is very friendly with animals and people of all ages and size but a bit 

cautious on the first meeting.  We look forward to watching his personality blossom as 

he learns what a great life it is with people he can trust! 

Thank you once again to the Redwood Lounge for hosting the 

Thankful Thursday event and allowing K9s 4 Mobility to be one of 

the many recipients.  Thank you to all the businesses and 

individuals that donated auction items.  We were lucky to have a 

generous donor who agreed to match any funds raised at the event.  

That brought our total to $17,598.00 to help make a difference 

during our annual October Assistance Dog Awareness campaign. 

Michelle Woerner, CEO and Certified Assistance Dog Training 

Instructor captures the moment right before beginning 

[ŀŘŘƛŜΩǎ ǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘΦ  9ŀŎƘ ŘƻƎ ƛƴ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǎǇŜƴŘǎ ŦƻǳǊ ǘƻ ƴƛƴŜ 

months with Michelle to learn their specialized skills. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

K9s 4 Mobility Board of Directors 

Robert Jensen ς Chair Gregg Jones ς Vice Chair        Amber Still ς Secretary 

Brandy Marrou ς Treasurer        Barbara Stafford Judy Sifers        Callie Yeater 

Michelle Woerner, CEO 

Alumni board members:  Julie Maloukis and Mike McGee 

 

Mickey, 14 month old Black Lab, is from 

Rossenbach Labs in NE, raised by Wally & Pam 

Reiman, WY, and sponsored by Mickey & Susie 

McMurry, WY.  He began his formal training as 

a Service dog on January 19, 2015 and is 

targeted for placement in MO by early fall. 

McCoy, a 14 month old Chocolate Lab, 

was donated by McCoy Labs in WA and 

raised and sponsored by Tom & Judy 

Sifers, CO.  He began his formal training 

as a Service dog on January 27, 2015 and 

is targeted for placement in WY by late 

summer. 
Tucker, a 21 month old Black Lab adopted 

from Black Dog Animal Rescue will be 

placed in Cheyenne, WY, as a Guide Dog in 

February 2015. 


